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29th July 2025 
 

Dear Jolanta, 
 
I am writing to express solidarity and sympathy to all those involved in the tragic 
incident in Biberach at the weekend. 
 
It is a painful reminder of our need to be constantly vigilant, not just in terms of the 
maintenance of rolling-stock, but also the enviroment surrounding our rail 
infrastructure, for the protection of all who use the railways, workers and passengers, 
national and internationally. 
 
Yours in solidarity  
 
 

 

MICK WHELAN 
General Secretary 

 
 


